Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

62-6.009
Alternative Systems

The Department of Environmental Protection hereby gives notice: That it has issued an order on July 1, 2025, granting Prinsco, Inc. (Prinsco) Petition for a Variance. The Petition was received on July 24, 2024. Notice of receipt of this Petition was published in the Florida Administrative Register on July 29, 2024, Vol. 50/147. The petition requested a variance from portions of the requirements of paragraph of Rules 62-6.009(8)(a)3., 62-6.009(8)(a)4., and a portion of Rule 62-6.009(8)(d), Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.). which specifies standards for onsite sewage treatment and disposal systems. No public comment was received. The Order, file number OGC # 24-2194, granted the variance to Rules 62-6.009(8)(a)3., 62-6.009(8)(a)4., and a portion of Rule 62-6.009(8)(d), Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.)., based on a showing that the Petitioner demonstrated that a strict application of the rule would result in substantial hardship to Petitioner and because Petitioner demonstrated that the purpose of the underlying statute will be or has been achieved by other means.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting:

A copy of the Order may be obtained by contacting: Debby Tipton, telephone: (850)245-8629, e-mail: Debby.Tipton@floridaDEP.gov, Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Water Resource Management, Onsite Sewage Program, Mail Station 3596, 2600 Blair Stone Road Tallahassee, Florida 32399; during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, religion, sex, pregnancy, national origin, age, handicap, or marital status. Persons who require special accommodations under the American with Disabilities Act (ADA) or persons who require translation services (free of charge) are asked to contact DEP’s Limited English Proficiency Coordinator at (850)245-2118 or LEP@FloridaDEP.gov. If you have a hearing or speech impairment, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, (800)955-8771 (TDD) or (800)955-8770 (voice).
